











Pupil Premium Report 2015-16

For the year 2015-16, St Paul’s CE Primary School was allocated £45,000 for children who attract Pupil Premium Funding. These may be children whose family is eligible for Free School Meals; children who have a member of their family in the Armed Services or children who have been or who are currently in the Looked After System. 
All children at St Paul’s are monitored, assessed and discussed on a termly basis at our Pupil Progress meetings. The following is a summary of the issues some of our children face:

	Summary of main barriers to learning for children eligible for Pupil Premium.
	Financial difficulties of disadvantaged families.
Low self-esteem and behavioural issues of identified pupils. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lack of time to support children at home when family member away. 
Under-developed reading, spelling, writing and numeracy skills for some of our disadvantaged pupils. 



The funding was allocated and evaluated as follows:
	Ongoing initiatives:
	Reason for allocation
	Impact
	Follow –Up for 2016-17

	Pastoral Safeguarding Manager – Attendance Focus
	A number of families were identified as needing support in this area.
	Persistent Absence for the FSM group was below the National figure for all pupils. We have no families of concern in this area. 

	Keep monitoring this area.

	Lead Teacher for Service Families
	To ensure the opportunity for families to voice their concerns and get the support they need. 
	Service families are able to get support for reading, spelling and homework at various times throughout the year when they have a need for it. 
	Lead Teacher to ask for feedback from families.

	Trained Teaching Assistant working with small groups in KS1 and EYFS (Term 3) on phonics, spelling, reading comprehension. (Daily)
	To ensure pupils who are vulnerable to delay or lack of progress in this area are given the early intervention they need. 
	The proportion of disadvantaged pupils that met the expected standard in Phonics was above the national figure for other pupils in Y1. 
For KS1 disadvantaged pupils, attainment of greater depth in all areas was close to or above national figures for other pupils.  
	Continue to monitor this intervention and ensure pupils are tracked rigorously at each Pupil Progress meeting. 

	Funding for extra-curricular visits and clubs.
	To ensure all children are given the same opportunities to access extra-curricular activities as their peers. 
	Children have been able to access clubs and trips that they may not have been able to do without financial support from the school. 
	Continue to monitor this via class teachers, office staff and newsletters. 

	Specific interventions to support needs across the school. Eg. Behaviour Support Mentoring; Front Foot Sports Mentoring; 1:1 Tutoring.
	To ensure all pupils have a chance to “catch-up” or gain skills in areas where they may be falling behind their peers or need support. 
	Feedback from staff, pupils and families shows that this type of support is highly effective. An increase in self-esteem for the pupils involved alongside improved progress is evidenced. 
	Pupil Progress meetings to continue to inform needs.

	Homework Club, Trips and 1:1 access to Pastoral Safeguarding Manager for Service families.
	To ensure pupils have the support they need at home and in school when a member of their family is overseas. 
	Good attendance of pupils to the initiatives on offer. Good feedback from pupils and parents – many appreciating the support given and offered. 
	Look at new focus for general Pupil Premium class support. 

	Lunch Club – Pastoral Safeguarding Manager - daily
	Offered to pupils where a need has been identified by their teacher or family. 
	A decrease in behavioural issues for vulnerable groups. No exclusions or serious behavioural incidences for this group of pupils. 
	Continue to offer this support. 
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✝In your light shall we see light
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